Dear Parents,

We’re looking forward to a great trip to Washington—Monday, May 7 through Thursday, May 10.  Here is important information related to the trip:

· Please gather at the ABR Center/Middle School at 6:45 AM on Monday morning.  We’ll be traveling by Swarthout Bus, so we’ll leave just as soon as everyone is accounted for and our bags are stowed--by 7:00 AM I’m hoping. 
· Our estimated return time is Thursday 11:30 PM.  
· We’ll be staying at Hosteling International DC at 1009 11th St NW.  Centrally located, it’s been a great place for us on our previous trips.  We will have dorm-style rooms (each “exclusive” meaning just our students) with shared bathrooms on each floor.  Students have really enjoyed staying at this fun place and we’ll surely meet other school groups like ours from all over the world.  All linens, blankets and towels are provided for hostel guests.  No need to pack those.
· While in DC, we’ll be walking and taking the Metro to get around.
· The extended weather forecast is showing highs in 70s for a week ahead, including plenty of sun, and lows around 50.  We’ll want to monitor that as the trip approaches.  In any event, students should abide by the suggestions on the packing list for layers; the rain jacket on the list can serve as a light jacket/windbreaker.  
· I’m happy to report that Gary Weiss will be accompanying us on the trip as he did two years ago.  Thanks Gary!  He’ll be joining Kate, Stephen and me as the teacher team.
· Students should pack a healthy lunch, snacks and drinks for the bus ride to DC.  Please pack easy things to eat, recycle or throw away and limit the likelihood of spills.  Students do not need to bring a snack to share.
· All other meals will be provided throughout the trip.
· Copies of the packing list and itinerary are attached.
· Please follow directions provided by our school nurses for bringing medications.  Also, please return mandatory health forms for the trip this week if you haven’t already.
· Students may NOT bring cell phones.  For the long bus rides, students are permitted to have their iPods only and use these to listen and/or share music, not for videos or games.  IPads, iPad Minis or other tablet devices are not permitted.  Once we’ve arrived at the hostel, students will leave this technology on the bus where it will be safe and sound for the return ride home.  The coach is equipped with standard outlets to charge iPods.  If a student’s phone also serves as their personal music device, we ask that they leave that home; alas, it is a cell phone.  
· To contact us during the trip please use Jim or Kate’s cell numbers:  Jim—607-227-7124; Kate—607-351-9874.  

Feel free to send a reply email or give me a call if you have any questions or concerns.  Thanks for your support in preparing your student for this exciting trip!
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